MEETING OF THE CORE GROUP ON 27 JANUARY 09

The Presbytery, St Ann’s Church

Present:
Father Harney, Doug Carr, Marianne Down, Mary Barry, 



Ann Whitfield, Marie Wilson, Pat Townley.



Minutes: Geraldine Bebb

Apologies:
Maureen Dunlop, Nicola Moorhead.

The meeting opened with a prayer, led by Father Harney.

The Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed a true record.

150th Anniversary: Projects to Mark the Occasion.

From the parishioners’ feedback sheets (previous meeting of the Forum), it is clear that ‘building an extension to the church porch’ is the most popular suggestion, followed by ‘replacing the benches with chairs’.  

· Extension: Father McGuire (Hallam Diocese) will be meeting with the Finance Committee to discuss the extension – this is going to be a lengthy and expensive project, with much planning needed.

· Chairs: A suggestion was made that parishioners might like to donate the cost of individual chairs (around £50) in memory of loved ones.    A book of donations can be kept by the parish priest.  

Parishioners will be updated on progress via the weekly bulletin.  Other suggestions for refurbishment of both St Ann’s and St Mary’s Churches can be carried out as and when required, funds permitting eg:

· A commemorative date inserted in a stained glass windows at St Ann’s

· Simplify the Tabernacle

· New altar linen 

· Electronic hymnboard/ information board (YPO?)

· Stone Altar: Following John Wright’s suggestion about the medieval altar at St John’s, Penistone, Father Harney will ask John to discuss the matter with the vicar and perhaps make further progress.

· Reconditioning of old Baptismal Font (ask Father McGuire)

· New altar linen (Dorothy Savage)

Dissemination of Information.

Mrs Barry asked if more notice could be given prior to meetings.  She was unable to attend last week’s joint meeting of the Finance and Core Groups (due to a prior appointment) and had no knowledge of Saturday’s meeting.  Marianne explained that both meetings had been arranged at very short notice and it was often difficult to plan in advance.                       
It was agreed that Geraldine would compile Core Group and Forum meetings for the next 12 months and post the list to members.  Please see attached copy on the last page of these Minutes.  
Please note: the next meeting of the Core Group will take place in 

St Ann’s School on Tuesday 10 March at 7.30pm, immediately following a meeting of school and parishioners at 6pm to discuss a new Mission Statement for the school.  The Core Group is warmly invited to attend this meeting.

Parish Retreat.

Mary has contacted Father Daniel O’ Leary who is willing to organise a parish retreat.  It was agreed that a suitable date would be Autumn 2009 – possibly towards the end of September. Mary will speak to him and make a firm booking.  Parishioners will be given advance notice on the bulletin.  

Eucharistic Ministers at Penistone.

Brendan Lally has expressed his concerns that there are only nine Eucharistic Ministers at St Mary’s.  He asked the Core Group to address the matter urgently since this situation is very stressful.  

Father Harney will put a note on the bulletin, asking any interested parishioner to contact him.  The members of the Core Group from Penistone will try to progress the matter with suggestions for suitable candidates.

Sick List (St Mary’s).

A request was made that the Book for the Sick be read out at Mass (at the Bidding Prayers)  once per month rather than once per week.  It is hoped that this will eliminate any chance of errors being made (by omission or by not removing a person lately dead).  Father Harney has an updated list and will pass this to Pat Kitchin, who organises the Readers.

Any Other Business.

Father Harney reported on a meeting he recently attended with other ministers from Penistone.  It is hoped to hold an ecumenical service for all churches, on Sunday 31 May at 10.30am, with a view to encouraging high attendance by young people.   Marianne will inform the diocesan Youth Leader.  Mass on that day will be changed to Saturday evening on 30 May – the parish will be told by bulletin. 

The meeting ended with a prayer led by Father Harney.

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 10 March at 7.30pm in St Ann’s School.

Attached: Dates of Meetings 2009 – 2010    ((((((((((
Meetings: 2009 – 2010.  (All meetings commence at 7.30pm)

Core Group (Presbytery)


Parish Forum

Tuesday 10 March 09


Thurs 19 March 09.  St Mary’s

Tuesday 9 June 09



Thurs 18 June 09.  St Ann’s

Tuesday 8 September 09


Thurs 17 September 09.  St Mary’s

Tuesday 8 December 09


Thurs 17 December 09.  St Ann’s

Tuesday 9 March 2010


Thurs 18 March 2010.  St Mary’s







